ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES MONDAY, JUNE 22, 2015 21ST DAY APRIL ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on June 22, 2015 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

At 10:00 a.m., the Commission held a bid opening for the Road and Bridge Department to secure 2015 prices for road tubes, grader blades, and concrete. Present at the bid opening along with the Commission were Isaiah Curtis, Adair County Road and Bridge Supervisor, Randy Dillon of Viebrock Sales & Service LLC, and Lyndall Bartels of Altofer, Inc. A representative from KTVO television was also present.

All bids were opened and read aloud by Presiding Commissioner Pickens. Bids for road tubes were received from Viebrock Sales & Service and Metal Culverts. After review, Commissioner Thompson moved to accept the lowest of the bids from Metal Culverts as the supplier of road tubes. Commissioner Adams seconded the motion with all in favor. Mr. Dillion thanked the Commission for the opportunity to bid and then excused himself from the meeting.

Bids were then opened from Altofer, Inc. and Tri-State Construction Equipment for grader blades. Mr. Bartels stated that his bid was in effect until June 30, 2015. At that time, a price adjustment would be made. Altofer has a price adjustment two times per year. The second adjustment will be December 31, 2015. The bid from Tri-State was in effect for 60 days. After much discussion, Commissioner Thompson moved not to accept the bids for grader blades at this time. Commissioner Adams seconded the motion with all in favor. As the Road and Bridge Department were not currently in need of blades, it was decided to possibly re-bid later in the year in hopes that prices could be locked in for a longer period of time. Mr. Bartels thanked the Commission for the opportunity to bid.

There was one bid received for concrete from Kirksville Ready Mix. The price was \$115.00 per unit. The Commission mutually agreed to the bid price due to the lack of availability in the area.

The Commission met with Deb Wohlers, Executive Director, of the Adair County SB40 Developmental Disability Board. Mrs. Wohlers was submitting the name of a prospective board member to complete the unexpired term of Judy Hart. Mrs. Wohlers submitted the name of John McConnell.

The Commission felt that Mr. McConnell would make an excellent addition to the board. Commissioner Thompson moved to appoint Mr. McConnell to the Adair County SB 40 Developmental Disability Board. Commissioner Adams seconded the motion with all in favor. Mr. McConnell's term will expire on July 1, 2017. The Commission will inform Mr. McConnell of his appointment.

Continued on page 80

ATTEST:

Presiding Com

Page 79